九年级英语测试卷 (译林)

答

寒

シに

纟

目 录

九年级英语单元测试卷

1.1.	
M	
	林

Test 1 (九下 Unit 1)		1
Test 2 (九下 Unit 2)		2
Test 3 (九下 Unit 3)		4
Test 4 (九下 Unit 4)		5
Test 5 (综合测试一)		7
Test 6 (综合测试二)		8
Test 7(中考模拟试卷	·—) ······ 1	0
Test 8 (中考模拟试卷	=_) 1	1

九年级英语单元测试卷

Test 1 (九下 Unit 1)

听力文字材料

一、听力(共20小题,每小题1分,满分20分)

第一部分 听对话回答问题。(听两遍)

1. W: When were you born, Rick?

M: I was born in 1995, and my brother Jack was born two years earlier.

2. W: What do you usually have for breakfast?

M: I used to eat dumplings, but now I'm used to bread and milk.

3. W: Excuse me, but which is the way to the bank? Is it at the corner of the street?

M: No, it's between the museum and the supermarket.

4. W: Shall we meet at two this afternoon?

M: Sorry, I'll have a meeting at that time. Let's meet an hour later.

5. W: Simon, everyone knows you have a lot of friends. That's great.

M: Yes. I like making friends with different people.

6. W: Hello! 8-5-4 - double 8-2-8-1. This is Sophia.

M: Hello! Sophia. This is Frank. Would you like to have dinner with us tonight?

7. W: Shall I make tea for you before you leave for work?

M: There's no need to do that. I'll make it myself.

8. W: You mean you didn't catch the plane.

M: Yes, I started very early, but I didn't know the way to the airport was so busy.

9. W: Does this jumper fit me, Dad?

M: Yes. And it is cheap. You know, two of these only cost me 70 yuan.

10. W: Oh. I'm very tired. When will we get to the mountain?

M: Hopefully, we will get there by evening.

第二部分 听对话和短文回答问题。(听两遍)

听对话,回答第11~12小题。

M: What are you going to do during the coming holiday?

W: I haven't decided. How about you?

M: Since we have a holiday of seven days, I will go travelling. I've got some information from the newspaper. Would you like to go with me?

W: I'd like to. But where?

M: How about Yunnan? I learnt from the TV that Yunnan is a beautiful place. The weather there is nice, too.

W: That's great. I have never been there before.

M: Let's go to the travel agency together to ask for more information.

W: OK.

听第一篇短文,回答第13~15小题。

Sandy is my best friend. We became good friends three years ago. She is tall and slim. She has a square face, shoulder-length hair, big, bright and smiling eyes. She is an honest girl. I can tell her anything because she can keep secrets. She is ready to help others any time. She would like to be a social worker when she grows up. Then she can listen to people's problems and help them solve their problems.

听第二篇短文,回答第16~20小题。

Dear Jenny,

I've got the letter you wrote to me on December 5th last Friday. I'm very happy to hear that you're doing well.

It's been about two months since you left. I'm very glad to hear that your new job is interesting, but I'm sorry to hear that you don't like Washington. I think you'll like it better once you make more friends there. Good luck to you!

Thank you very much for your invitation, but I'm very sorry that I can't go to your Christmas party on December 24th because my grandfather will come here that day to celebrate Christmas with our family. Please forgive me! I hope you can come to New York to spend the New Year holiday with us.

Yours, Lucy

答案

- 1-5 ABBAA 6-10 ACCBB 11-15 BACBC 16-20 BBCAC
- **≡** 36—40 BDACB 41—45 CCDAD
- 四、46—50 ACDCB 51—55 BBCCD 56—60 ADDCD
- 五、61. emperors 62. watchtowers 63. technology 64. quarters 65. service
 - 66. lay 67. attractions 68. hung 69. Asian 70. tiring
- 六、71. importance 72. good 73. gone 74. sleepy 75. Causes 76. leads 77. Results 78. tired 79. improve 80. with 81. discovered 82. returned 83. successful 84. through 85. rice 86. third 87. but 88. tree 89. heavy 90. closer
- Now travelling abroad is becoming popular in China. However, some Chinese tourists don't behave well while travelling abroad. They make big noise in public places, litter everywhere, and even write or draw on cultural relics. These adults should be educated or punished so that they can develop good manners.

As middle school students, we should pay attention to our behaviours in daily lives. For example, we should keep our voice down in public places, throw rubbish into dustbins and always wait in line. While travelling abroad, we should not only protect the natural environment and cultural relics, but also respect local rules and customs.

九年级英语单元测试卷

Test 2 (九下 Unit 2)

听力文字材料

- 一、听力(共20小题,每小题1分,满分20分)
- 第一部分 听对话回答问题。(听两遍)
- 1. W: Could I have some beef noodles, please?
 - M: Beef noodles. OK.
- 2. M: Excuse me, where's Sunshine Library?
 - W: Turn left, walk straight ahead and you'll see it.
- 3. M: Jane, don't forget to take your umbrella to school today.
 - W: I've already got it here. Thanks, Dad.
- 4. W: What are some good things and bad things about camping, Peter?
 - M: I like hiking, but I don't like plants!
- 5. W: David, I think we should go swimming today.
 - M: I'm too tired. Let's just watch TV.
- 6. W: Sam, Suzy and I are planning a barbecue. Would you like to come, Frank?
 - M: OK. What can I bring? How about some paper plates?
- 7. W: I just saw a beautiful diamond necklace at the jewellery shop.
 - M: It might cost lots of money. Look around more.
- 8. M; We'll have a concert next week. I'm practising singing these days. What about you, Amy?
 - W: I'm practising the violin all day.
- 9. W: Millie and Susan are arguing again.
 - M: Yes. Millie has lost Susan's new book.
- 10. M: Mary, I'm an outgoing person. How can I get a better job?

W: Try to be more patient and modest. Otherwise, they may choose someone else.

第二部分 听对话和短文回答问题。(听两遍)

听对话,回答第11~12小题。

W: Oh no! I can't find my mobile phone.

M: Don't worry, Susan. Let me help you look for it.

W: Thanks, Simon. I put it in my bag after lunch.

M: Maybe you made a call and forgot to put it back inside.

W: You're right. Oh! Here it is, on the new bookshelf.

M: I don't know what I would do without the mobile phone.

W: Yes, I use mine so much. It's very useful.

M: And it would be expensive to buy a new one!

听第一篇短文,回答第13~15小题。

Our computer company is looking for a hard-working and confident website designer with at least five years of experience to become part of our new, exciting business. We want someone who can work under stress and make good decisions. There's a lot of competition in designing attractive websites, so we need powerful, creative people! We expect someone with a team spirit and who would enjoy helping us to meet our goals. To check our educational background requirements, go to our website. You may also phone us at 5623312 for more information.

听第二篇短文,回答第16~20小题。

Christmas is a holiday known throughout the world. Of course, children especially look forward to it because they can receive gifts. If they're young, they love to get toys. Older children receive other types of gifts. Even adults exchange gifts. For example, a husband may buy jewellery such as a diamond necklace or a ring for his wife. A woman may buy a tie or a leather wallet for her husband. These days computers are popular as gifts. But gifts are just part of Christmas. Most people like to go shopping at that time. People also like to see coloured lights on buildings and trees. Some even buy Christmas trees to put in their homes or offices. It's a fun time of the year!

答案

- 1-5 AABBC 6-10 BBABB 11-15 BCCCA 16-20 AACCA
- _____ 21—25 BDACC 26—30 BBCAD 31—35 DCCDC
- Ξ、36—40 BCABA 41—45 DCBAA
- 四、46—48 BCA 49—52 DDDA 53—56 DCAB 57—60 CBAA
- 五、61. served 62. citizens 63. surface 64. passages 65. Europeans
 - 66. has sent 67. exploring 68. covering 69. is hanging 70. development
- 六、71. interest 72. difficulty 73. Suggestions/Advice/Tips 74. avoid 75. included 76. attention 77. information 78. honestly 79. think 80. improve/develop

七、 The Power of an Example

Everyone may admire the heroes in the society. So do I. The heroes can be considered as the examples in our daily life. I want to learn from Yang Liwei, who is a Chinese astronaut.

Yang is very brave and he is also the first man to go into the space in China. Although it's very dangerous to do it, he is never afraid of the difficulty that he is facing. He has made a great contribution to the progress of our country's space research, so we Chinese are proud of him.

I want to be a great man like him when I grow up. To realize my dream, I'll work harder than before and take on new challenges any time. I believe I will be a successful person in the future.

九年级英语单元测试卷

Test 3 (九下 Unit 3)

听力文字材料

一、听力(共20小题,每小题1分,满分20分)

第一部分 听对话回答问题。(听两遍)

1. M: Mary, who is your favourite person, Yao Ming or Spub Webb?

W: Neither. I like Tan Dun best because I'm fond of music.

2. M: What shall we do this weekend?

W: Why not go to Tian'anmen Square to watch the raising of the national flag?

M: Sounds great.

3. W: Wow! You took the picture in France. What's the height of the tower?

M: Around 324 meters high, but I'm not sure.

4. W: What's the date today?

M: It's January 20. Why?

W: Could you please come to my birthday party the day after tomorrow?

M: Really? Your birthday happens to be on the Spring Festival this year.

5. W: John, I hear your car broke down yesterday.

M: Yes. And I had no choice but to take a bus here this morning.

6. W: Can he prove that he was at another place at the time of the crime?

M: Yes, he was at his cousin's wedding between a quarter to seven and half past nine. Lots of people saw him there.

7. W: Hi, Tom. This is Mr. Wu, an engineer from Shanghai. He used to be a manager.

M: How do you do, Mr. Wu?

8. W: Tom, when do you go to the library?

M: I often go there on Wednesday and Friday afternoons.

9. M: Can I help you?

W: I'm looking for a present for my mother. Tomorrow is her birthday.

10. W: What is Paul like?

M: He is kind and patient, but he has some difficulty making a decision.

第二部分 听对话和短文回答问题。(听两遍)

听对话,回答第11~12小题。

W: Can I help you, sir?

M: I want to buy some flowers for my mother, because it's Mother's Day tomorrow.

W: How many flowers do you want to buy?

M: Six. How much does each flower cost?

W: Five yuan. Which do you like, the yellow ones or the pink ones?

M: The pink ones. Here's the money.

W: Thank you.

听第一篇短文,回答第13~15题。

I have interviewed three students at my school about the TV programmes they like. I found that they're interested in different programmes.

Daniel is a Grade 7 student. He is crazy about playing basketball, so he likes programmes about sports. He thinks they are very exciting. His favourite TV programme is *Sports City*.

Rose is also in the seventh grade. She is a member of the Art Club. She is fond of watching programmes about animals. Her favourite programme is *Tiger Watch*.

Tom is in Grade 9. He is a member of the Drama Club. He enjoys watching music programmes after he feels tired or stressed, because he thinks music makes him feel happy and relaxed. His favourite programme is *Music World*.

听第二篇短文,回答第16~20小题。

In today's programme, I'm going to tell you something about George Dawson and his book. George Dawson wrote a book called *Life is so good*. The book is full of stories from George's life. George wrote it in 1998 when he was 100 years old. The most amazing part is that George learned to read just two years before he wrote the book. When George was 8, his father sent him to work. Life was hard for the poor American family. Food became more important than school. When George was 98, he heard about adults classes near his home. He still had a dream that he would learn to read. He went to class. His teacher helped him, and in two years he wrote his book. From George Dawson's life story, we can see it is never too old to learn.

答案

- 1-5 BCBCA 6-10 BCABB 11-15 ACBAA 16-20 BAACB
- **≡** 36—40 BDCBC 41—45 ABDBA
- 四、46—50 DADAB 51—55 CCDDB 56—60 BBACD
- 五、61. mess 62. spread 63. regretted 64. connected 65. unsure 66. ironed
 - 67. customers 68. whatever
 - 69. to remember 70. satisfied 71. checking/to be checked 72. completely 73. smoothly
 - 74. to post 75. forgetful
- 76. cause 77. expressions 78. fast 79. second 80. easier 81. filled 82. unlucky
 - 83. used 84. discussing 85. Advice/Suggestions

七、

Robots and Humans

With the development of science, more and more people are confused whether it is good or bad to make robots. Are robots going to take place of human beings?

Every coin has two sides. Robots can be good to our society and life. At the same time, it also has some bad effect on our life. In my opinion, the advantages of robots are much more than the disadvantages of robots.

First, robots make our life more convenient. We can do many things that we didn't have the ability to do in the past by using robots. That makes our life more efficient.

Second, robots can be used in industry production. Factories can reduce the cost of production by using robots. Robots do not need to eat and they will not be ill. That's very good for producing goods.

Third, robots can save more people when disaster happens. Because they can't feel pain and they can save more people without feeling tired.

In a word, the world is changing. We should also change our thought to accept robots to become part of our life. That can make our life more colourful.

九年级英语单元测试卷

Test 4 (九下 Unit 4)

听力文字材料

一、听力(共20小题,每小题1分,满分20分)

第一部分 听对话回答问题。(听两遍)

- 1. M: What time is it?
 - W: It's two o'clock. But Jerry hasn't come yet.
- 2. M: Tina, how are you going to spend your summer holidays?
 - W: I'm going to climb the mountain in Japan.
- 3. M: Which has changed the world most?
 - W: Planes. Planes can take you wherever you want.
- 4. W: What does this sign mean?
 - M: It means you should go straight on.
- 5. M: What can I do for you, madam?

- W: I'm looking for a pair of shoes. Do you have any cheaper ones?
- 6. W: Where are our children, John?
 - M: Tommy is running on the grass with his dog. Helen is sitting under the tree. Jack is playing video games with his classmates.
- 7. W: Look, the ball is going to David. Kick a goal, David!
 - M: Kick a goal, David! Good kick, David! You're really a good footballer.
- 8. W: Did Jack come back home at a quarter to five?
 - M: No. He got back at a quarter past five and had supper at six o'clock.
- 9. W: Excuse me, sir. Visiting hours are over. You must leave so that your father can have some rest.
 - M: Pardon. I've forgotten the time.
- 10. W: I'm Rose. I'm fourteen. What about you?
 - M: I'm Tony. I'm one vear vounger.
- 第二部分 听对话和短文回答问题。(听两遍)
- 听对话,回答第11~12小题。
- M: Hi, Kate! What are you going to do this Saturday?
- W: Nothing much. Only some school work. Why?
- M: Shall we go to the zoo?
- W: Good idea, Li Lei. I'd love to! But I must ask my mother first. Where are we going to meet?
- M: At the No. 8 bus stop near my house. It can take us to the zoo.
- W: Yes, at the No. 8 bus stop near your house. What time shall we meet?
- M: How about half past eight?
- W: Let's make it a little earlier. There is a park near the zoo. We can boat on the lake.
- 听第一篇短文,回答第13~15小题。

Mark Spitz is one of the greatest athletes in the world. He was born on February 10th, 1950, in America. By the age of 10, he had already held 17 national age-group records and set one world record. Because of his wonderful work, people gave him many honors. He was named the world's best 10-and-under swimmer. Also people considered him as the greatest swimmer of all time. In the 1972 Olympics, he became the first athlete to win seven gold medals in an Olympics. After winning so many medals, Mark retired. Though he's not an athlete now, he still enjoys sports. He often goes sailing and travelling in his spare time.

听第二篇短文,回答第16~20小题。

Steve works as an engineer in a factory. Every morning, he goes to work by train. As he has a long way, he always buys a newspaper. It helps to make the time pass more quickly. One Thursday morning, he turned to the page of sports. He wanted to look for the news about an important football match. The news was so interesting that he forgot to get off at the next station and had to wait a long time for a train going back. Of course, he arrived very late at the office. The owner of the factory was very angry when he told him why he was late. "Work is more important than football," he shouted.

答案

- 1-5 BAAAB 6-10 ACBCC 11-15 CBCAA 16-20 BCABB
- ____ 21—25 DBABC 26—30 ABBDB 31—35 ABADC
- **≡** 36—40 BDBCC 41—45 DBBBA
- 四、46—50 DCDCD 51—55 DCBDB 56—60 DADAB
- 五、61. rapidly 62. polluted 63. possibility 64. uncomfortable 65. discussion 66. longer than 67. change 68. similar 69. be explored 70. find out
- ∴ 71. powerful 72. Name 73. Steps 74. focus 75. example 76. represent 77. Continue 78. Advantages 79. Improve 80. relationships

七、 Life on another planet

People believe that humans could live on another planet in the near future because of the development of science.

We can take a spacecraft to another planet. It won't take long time, just about three hours. The journey will be comfortable and enjoyable. It will be easy for us to find food from the earth, and the food is not only cheap but also

excellent. We will have big houses with many comfortable rooms, which makes it easier to work and study at home. When we have time, we can travel outside to take a close look at satellites around. Cars are controlled by robots, and they won't cause air pollution.

I think life on another planet would be interesting and exciting. I'm looking forward to that.

九年级英语测试卷

Test 5 (综合测试一)

听力文字材料

一、听力(共20小题,每小题1分,满分20分)

第一部分 听对话回答问题。(听两遍)

1. M: What does your uncle do?

W: Oh, he is a doctor.

2. M: Sandy, what are you doing here?

W: I'm waiting for my friend. Look! She's coming, the girl with glasses.

3. W: Did you have a good time last Sunday?

M: Yes, I did. I played volleyball with my friends on the beach. It was so interesting.

4. M: Jane, What is your job?

W: I am a policewoman. I work in a police station.

5. M: I hear your father works in Paris.

W: No. That was five years ago. Since then he's worked in New York.

6. W: Hi, Mr Wang! I'll leave for the theatre at 7 o'clock. What about you?

M: I have no bike. I'll have to leave 15 minutes earlier.

7. M: Have you finished your Maths homework, Helen?

W: Not vet. I really don't know how to do it.

8. M; There is a good Japanese restaurant nearby. Would you like to go there for lunch?

W: Yes, but it's my treat this time.

9. M: You seem to have a lot of work to do in your office. You're always staying late.

W: That's true. But I don't mind extra hours at all. I'm new here. I should learn more about my new job.

10. W: Would you tell me where Mr Gao's office is, please?

M: Sure. His office is on the sixth floor, but the lift only goes to the fifth. From there you can walk up the stairs to the sixth floor. It's the ninth room on the right.

第二部分 听对话和短文回答问题。(听两遍)

听对话,回答第11~12小题。

W: Hi, Jim! I hear you had an accident last Saturday. Is that true?

M: No. It was my sister. She had bad luck.

W: What happened?

M; She was walking across the street when a bike hit her hands. The boy was riding too fast and he couldn't stop in time.

W: Did she go to hospital?

M: The boy and his parents took her to the hospital soon after the accident.

W: Is she badly hurt?

M; No, nothing was serious. The doctor looked her over and found that she only needed to have a rest at home for several days.

W: Is she better now?

M: Yes, she's all right now.

W: I'm glad she's OK so soon.

M: Thanks.

听第一篇短文,回答第13~15小题。

听第二篇短文,回答第16~20小题。

I have a good friend, his name is Peter. We study in Beijing Sunshine Secondary School. We are in the same class. His favourite lesson is Music. He has many CDs. He likes listening to music and playing football. He is very helpful. We often help each other. Peter is not a Chinese. He is from America. He comes to Beijing with his family. His father is an engineer and his mother is a teacher. At weekends, his mother likes shopping and his father likes fishing. They all like Chinese food.

Today Mary wants to buy some new clothes, so she goes to a shop. First she asks for some trousers and tries them on, but then she takes them off and gives them back to the shopkeeper and says, "Now, give me a blouse!" The shopkeeper gives her a blouse and says, "This one costs the same as the trousers." Mary takes the blouse and walks out of the shop with it. The shopkeeper runs after her and says, "You didn't pay for the blouse!" "But I gave you the trousers for the blouse," says Mary. "They cost the same as the blouse, didn't they?" "Yes!" says the shopkeeper. "But you didn't pay for the trousers, either." "Of course I didn't!" answers Mary, "I didn't take them. I am not foolish! Nobody gives things back and then pays for them!"

- 1-5 CCACB 6-10 ABCBA 11-15 BAABC 16-20 BCABC
- _____ 21—25 ABBDD 26—30 CCDBD 31—35 BCBAC
- ≡ 36—40 ACADA 41—45 BDADC
- 四、46—50 BCBAD 51—55 DADBB 56—60 ABBCD
- 五、61. pride 62. survive 63. twelfths 64. eastern 65. service 66. widely 67. development
 - 68. heroes 69. to reach 70. Scientists
- 六、71. similar 72. Having 73. record 74. ideas 75. culture 76. provide 77. surely 78. composer's
 - 79. music 80. importance/valve
 - 81. required 82. harmful 83. properly 84. pour 85. similar/such 86. number 87. million 88. running
 - 89. while 90. easier

七、Dear Lucy,

Thanks for your last email. I'm very happy to know you are coming to China for the summer vacation. Now let me tell you something about China. First, there are many kinds of delicious foods and famous places in China. When you come, you'd better taste those foods. You should also take a camera with you to take photos of the famous places. Then, Chinese people are friendly. When they meet, they usually shake hands. So you can shake hands when you meet Chinese people. Next, we speak Chinese in China. So if you can't understand what we say, you can ask the guides for help. Finally, it is very convenient to travel in China. The traffic is always there waiting for you. But if you want to take a train or a plane, you'd better book a ticket first.

I hope you will have a good time in China.

Yours,

Yuan Yuan

九年级英语测试卷

Test 6 (综合测试二)

听力文字材料

- 一、听力(共20小题,每小题1分,满分20分)
- 第一部分 听对话回答问题。(听两遍)
- 1. M: How do you usually spend your spare time, Tina?
 - W: Playing basketball. I love it.
- 2. M: You were born in the Year of the Pig, right?
 - W: No. I was born in the Year of the Dog. Like a dog, I'm a true friend.
- 3. M: May I smoke here?
 - W: I'm afraid not. Look at the sign on the wall, please.

4. W: It was your fifteenth birthday yesterday. Am I right?

M: That's right. I received a lot of birthday presents. My parents sent me a bike, my uncle sent me a watch and my aunt sent me a camera.

5. W: Will Sandy go horse-riding with us?

M: No, she won't. But her cousin will join us.

W: Oh, good. I hope it will not rain tomorrow.

M: No. The radio says it will be sunny.

6. W: I've got a problem. I can't sleep at night and I feel very tired in the morning.

M: Most students have that problem.

W: Next Sunday, there is going to be a party in my class. All of my classmates will go. But I don't want to because I am shy.

M: I think you should go because it is in your class. You shouldn't be shy in front of your classmates. You should smile a lot and speak less.

8. W: How are you going to spend your holidays, Mr Smith? Go on a trip or enjoy yourself at home?

M: I prefer visiting some places to staying at home.

9. M: You look so cool in this yellow sweater.

W: Thank you. I'm glad to hear that. In fact, green is my favourite, but the salesgirl said the green ones had been sold out.

10. M: Are there enough desks in the classroom?

W: I think there are enough. There are forty desks altogether. One for the teacher, thirteen for the students, and others for the parents.

第二部分 听对话和短文回答问题。(听两遍)

听对话,回答第11~12小题。

M: I'm sorry I'm late for school again, Miss Li.

W: Oh, it doesn't matter. By the way, why are you late, Jack?

M: The bus I took.

W: What do you mean?

M: I took the wrong bus.

听第一篇短文,回答第13~15小题。

M: Excuse me. Would you please tell me the way to the Olympic Village?

W: Go along this street until you see the post office on your left. Turn right and walk along.

The Olympic Village is behind the post office.

M: Shall I take a bus?

W: No, you can walk there. It's not far.

M: Thank you very much.

W: My pleasure.

听第二篇短文,回答第16~20小题。

In Nanjing there are many buses going around the city, and they cost only 1 or 2 yuan to take. So many people like taking a bus to school or to work. But when an elderly person gets on the bus, are you willing to give your seat to him?

Some people on the bus don't like to help the elderly. They just close their eyes, listen to the music without looking at the elderly. Some will turn their faces to look out of the windows. Even when the bus driver keeps asking people to help the elderly, they are still on the seat.

However, we should help each other because anyone may need others' help. Next time, please try to help the person who needs help on the bus. You can let the elderly people get on the bus before you, or give your seat to the people with children. Then all the people will live a happy life.

答案

- 1-5 CAABC 6-10 ACBBC 11-15 ACCBA 16-20 ACCBB
- _____ 21—25 DDABA 26—30 CABBC 31—35 DCCBC
- ≡ 36—40 DCAAC 41—45. BBACC

- 四、46—50 BDBCB 51—55 DADBB 56—60 CBBBD
- 五、61. pioneer 62. floating 63. below 64. lasting 65. crowded
 - 66. were 67. not kick 68. was told 69. invitation 70. hung
 - 71. dry 72. took a close look 73. plants 74. the size of 75. learn more about
- 76. based 77. pride 78. first 79. record 80. including 81. famous 82. experienced
 - 83. requires 84. well 85. surprised
- 七、Dear Li Ming,

I'm happy to receive your letter. I'm glad you would like to be a volunteer. Now let me answer your questions. I volunteer because I enjoy helping others and can learn a lot from others.

As students, we can take part in some interesting activities, such as looking after animals and working for sports matches. Also, we can join some organizations to help protect the environment and so on. It's OK to have problems, because volunteering takes much time and energy. Sometimes I can't balance my study and work. If your parents don't allow you to volunteer, you should have a good talk with them. Try to let them understand you.

I hope you love volunteering and do well in it. Looking forward to your good news!

Yours sincerely.

Daniel

九年级英语测试卷

Test 7(中考模拟试卷一)

- 1—5 CABCD 6—10 DBCBA 11—15 CBDDA
- 二、16—20 CADBC 21—25 DABCA
- 三、26—30 BADCB 31—35 ADCCB 36—40 BCABD
- 四、41. stricter 42. experiences 43. August 44. opposite 45. electronic
 - 46. finally 47. yourself 48. uglier 49. Germans' 50. invention
 - 51. types of 52. meaningful 53. most of 54. By the way 55. waste
 - 56. helps 57. such as 58. interested 59. talking to 60. Exactly
- 五、61. games 62. popular 63. traditional 64. covered 65. until 66. Shadow 67. like 68. artists
 - 69. appeared 70. bamboo 71. animals 72. Chinese 73. honest 74. luck 75. brought 76. parents
 - 77. protect 78. similar 79. both 80. stands
- 六 One possible version:

Hello, everyone!

I'm very glad to share my experience of English learning with you today.

First of all, it's important to do your best in class. You should listen to the teacher carefully and try to answer questions actively. Remember to take an active part in any class activity, especially to practice speaking/spoken English bravely. (Don't be afraid of making mistakes. It can help improve your English skills more quickly.)

Learning English takes time, so you have to work hard after class. Go over what you have learned and complete your homework on time. Do as much reading as you can, for it is a good way to build up your vocabulary. (What's more, you can learn to keep diaries in English. Maybe you'll find it a bit difficult, but please keep trying. Just as the saying goes, "Nothing is impossible if you never give up.")

Different people have different ideas about how to learn English well. And I hope you'll find the suggestions of some value. Thank you for listening!

九年级英语测试卷

Test 8(中考模拟试卷二)

- 1—5 CCADB 6—10 BDBCA 11—15 CACBD
- 二、16—20 DBBCA 21—25 DACBD
- 三、26—31 ABCCAD
 - 32—35 CACD
 - 36-40 DBCCA
- 四、41. broken 42. managed 43. encourages 44. calendar 45. connect
 - 46. specially 47. disadvantages 48. risks 49. comparing 50. increase
 - 51. Germans 52. forties 53. heat 54. careless 55. impatient
 - 56. came up 57. something 58. When 59. at work 60. By the way
- 五、61. without 62. thoughts 63. everywhere 64. Meanings 65. Showing 66. scoring 67. Agreeing 68. interest
 - 69. France 70. common
 - 71. praised 72. winner 73. attend 74. Like 75. stronger 76. training 77. known 78. challenge
 - 79. influence 80. career
- 六、One possible version:

My Chinese learning

With the development of China, Chinese is becoming more and more popular. As native speakers, it's our duty to learn Chinese well. It helps us gain a better understanding of Chinese culture.

Chinese has been one of my main subjects since primary school. At first, it stressed me out because it was one of my weakest subjects. My Chinese teacher suggested that I read more books. From then on, reading played an important role in my life. I often went to the library. I made much progress in Chinese.

I think reading books is a useful way of learning Chinese well. Also, it's necessary to practise writing as often as we can. Only in this way can we become a good user of Chinese.